           Car Park Lighting at the Memorial Centre.

Some users of the Memorial Centre have complained about the lack of lighting in 

the car parking area. Suitable lighting was specified in the planning application for 

the Centre but not granted by the planning authority. Since this matter was raised 

at the last AGM, the Trustees have had many meetings with the County Ecologist 

and a number of lighting contractors regarding this problem. Whilst we will still 

need to obtain planning permission, the County Ecologist has indicated informally 

that she will not oppose a minimal lighting installation. This will comprise two post 

mounted down lights at the top of the car park on the South side, these must be 

spaced far enough apart to give a dark area between them so that newts can forage 

at night without being lit. The maximum amount of light given off is 19.5 Lux, the 

average will be 1.1 Lux, this would equate with "full moonlight'°. As a guide a fully lit 

domestic room is 50-80 Lux. Getting installers to quote has been difficult and costs 

quoted range from £3,000 to £13,000. This cost will be increased if planning is 

granted with conditions attached, as is very likely.

The Trustees are concerned that the low level of lighting provided by this solution 

may not meet the concerns of users and therefore torches will still be required. We 

are not confident that an application for more or brighter lighting will succeed. 

Some villagers have also raised concerns around light pollution in what is a rural 

location.

Given that the cost is substantial, we invite all interested Villagers to attend the 

Trust meeting of October 20th, to be held in the Cowesfield Room at 7:30 pm, so 

that we can take the views of the village and hall users into account before deciding 

whether or not to apply for planning permission and spend a significant amount of 

money.

